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There is always great news to share about our St. Philip’s College family. The following
achievements align with our College Strategic Objectives: Student Success, Performance
Excellence, and Principle-Centered Leadership. Stay up to date with our faculty, staff, and

student accomplishments by reading the President’s Newsletter online
at alamo.edu/spc/newsletter and follow us on social media @GOSPC. 

Student Success

SPC Student Featured in Article about HBCUs as Tech Pipelines
St. Philip’s College (SPC) student, Dione Deleon, was interviewed for a Business
Journal article about the role of two-year Historically Black Colleges and Universities
(HBCUs) in creating pipelines to technology fields. Deleon worked as a social worker
for a decade before deciding to go back to college to learn cybersecurity. SPC
President Dr. Adena Williams Loston is also quoted in the piece.
https://www.bizjournals.com/sanantonio/news/2022/04/08/2-year-hbcus-tech-talent-
pipeline.html
  
SPC Child Development Center Celebrates Fiesta with Two Parades
St. Philip’s College (SPC) Child Development Center celebrated Fiesta by participating
in the CultureFest Parade of Flags with the assistance of parents, grandparents,
teachers and SPC Vocational Nursing student volunteers. The CDC also hosted the
annual Fiesta Shoebox Parade. CDC children and parents made shoebox floats
together and parents were invited to watch the shoebox parade via Zoom.

Performance Excellence
SPC Students Compete in HBCU Battle of the Brains
St. Philip’s College (SPC) students Darius Martin, Vanessa Quinones, Richard Garcia,
and Jorge Saldivar attended the HBCU Battle of the Brains Competition in Austin on
March 8-13 with Dr. Celestino Valentin. SPC was the only community college to
participate and the students gained experience and represented the college.
 

ACD Names SPC Student AlamoPROMISE Student of the Month
St. Philip’s College (SPC) Histologic Technician student, Minh Ngo, was recognized by
Alamo Colleges District Board of Trustees on March 22 as AlamoPROMISE Student of
the Month. Originally from Vietnam, Minh is a 2020 Judson High School graduate. 

Principle-Centered Leadership
SPC Joins Huston-Tillotson University for HBCU Conference
St. Philip’s College (SPC) Interim Dean for Academic Success Dr. Michael Grillo, Social
and Behavorial Science Chair Dr. Joelle Nanivazo and Interim Chair of Communication
and Learning Dr. Kimberley Irving-Conaway led a group of nine employees and 11
students to Austin to attend the 2022 Historically Black Colleges and Universities
(HBCU) Conference, held on April 1-2 in Austin. Huston-Tillotson University
hosted SPC and seven other HBCUs.
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